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Grand Knight Chris Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com  
Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Chancellor David Dunn 252-3588(C) 
 Dadunn528@yahoo.com 
Warden Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Recorder  David Hallum (562)235-3588(H) (562)235-3588(C) 
    David_hallum@msn.com 

Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bill Mead (562)865-0450(H) (714)349-8538(C) 
 willyme@aol.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Curtis E. Fuller 615-0733(C) 
 circlehook55@att.net 

Outside Guard Jesse Manansala 828-4901(H) 209-6110(C) 
 isdabes@hotmail.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz DD, PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

3 Year Trustee Richard Tkach PGK* 829-7289 
    Tkman9291@aol.com       

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry FIC (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolando Arenz DD, PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.   
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Mary Castillanos – Curtis Fuller’s Aunt     Jun Santos     Walter 

Benjamin,  Adelia, Patricia, Eva & Angela Diaz – Cirilo Diaz Jr.’s Brother & Sister’s 

Mario Costales De Jesus – Ben Diaz’ Father-in-Law 

 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (failing heart monitor)     Ray Richmond (heart problems) 

Robert Escobar (improved health)     George Kubeck     John Oliver     Al Castellano 

Dan Rozak (healing from back surgery)     Dr. Paredes Modesto (bed ridden)  

George Limar     Mario Bica (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 

 

 

Toni – Wife of PGK Carl Cholewinski     Kelly Ann Ford-Harris (breast cancer) 

           Jenny Hayden, Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Gary Woods, Ed Pajario (colon cancer) 

Cindy Jones - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends      

Martha Wilcox (cancer treatment) Jim Mangrum, Linda Alder  

- Family & Friends of John Oliver     John Ramirez     Juana Morales     Prairie Ramirez      

 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

                                   Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 
Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 July first is the beginning of the new fraternal year, and time to set our council’s 

goals for the year. In fact, I look forward to getting more things done with your unwavering 

cooperation to make our council better. 

 

 Thank you to all brother knights, especially, those who showed up all the times to 

help in many of the activities we had this past year. I sincerely appreciate everything you do 

to keep our council active. Really, there is no way I would have accomplished all these 

without your contributions. Please, let us get involved in any way possible.  Every 

contribution, no matter how small, counts a lot. Once again, united in our faith, we can do 

great things with the love of God. 

 

 I hope this new Columbian year brings every one of us more blessings that we 

desire. 

 

Remain blessed. 
Chris Nsor 

  
 

 

Grand Knight 
 

 

  

 

William Aguilar 7/2 Mike Morris 7/6 Ron Ball 7/8 

Anthony Uy 7/9 Peter Le 7/11 Mario Bica 7/16 

Rick Tkach PGK 7/16 Fr. Anthony Bautista 7/18 Bill Mead 7/19 

Jerome Costa 7/20 Fr. Aaron Galvizo 7/21 Dennis Montoya 7/21 

Patrick Kirby 7/22 Robert Escobar 7/25 Martin Rodriguez 7/26 

Anthony Burkart 7/31 Joseph Choi 7/31 Paul Newman 7/31 



 

 

 

                            Remember John 10:18 

 
John 10:18 Jesus said “No one takes my life from me, but I lay it down of Myself.” 

 

Our nation was founded by men and women who recognized God as their Creator. One part 

of the Declaration of Independence reads, “We hold these truths to be self-evident, that all men are 

created equal, that they are endowed by their Creator with certain unalienable rights that among 

these are life, liberty and the pursuit of happiness.”  

 

 Quotes from three of our founding fathers: George Washington: “It is impossible rightly to 

govern the world without God and the Bible.” Benjamin Franklin: The longer I live, the more 

convincing proof I see of this truth: that God governs in the affairs of men.” Patrick Henry “It 

cannot be emphasized too strongly or too often that this great nation was founded not by religionists, 

but by Christians, not on religion but on the Gospel of Jesus Christ. For that reason alone, people of 

other faiths have been afforded freedom of worship here.”  

 

Over the years men and women of many faiths have died in order to keep this country free. 

Our freedom has come at a great price. 

 

We need to remember also that our spiritual freedom is also under attack. Jesus knew He 

was going to die and He wanted us to know that He had the freedom to choose. He choose to die so 

that our sins would be forgiven. John 10:18 “No one takes my life from me, but I lay it down of 

Myself.”  

                                              

                                         Freedom is Not Free 
NSS  

                         
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

June Meeting 

                    Cirilo Diaz Jr. 

$30.00 

 

 July Meeting = $10.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 
 

 

 

 

   

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

Happy month of July Everyone! The month of July was originally called, “Quintilis”…but, was 

renamed after the death of Julius Caesar, to honor him.  This is also the month that celebrates the 

birth of our nation, The United State of America…even though it took several months (finishing in 

1777) to gather all the signatures that we see at the bottom of the Declaration of Independence…and 

even longer, several years (1783) before our new nation was granted/received its independence… 

 

Wednesday, July 3rd, 7 PM 
Council planning meeting, in classroom #7, at St. Irenaeus Elementary school. 

 

Saturday, July 6th, 7 AM 
HOPE food distribution in the main parking lot of St. Irenaeus Church/School. Please come out and 

show your support for the HOPE program as they provide food to the many, in the community. 

 

Wednesday, July 17th, 6:00PM (Social)/7 PM (Meeting) 
The meeting will be in Classroom 8.  There will be a light snack, prior to the meeting. Please 

note…this meet is TWO WEEKS after the initial meeting…or rather, it is now in the THIRD 

WEEK of the month… 
 

Saturday, July 20th, 7 AM 
HOPE food distribution in the main parking lot of St. Irenaeus church/school. Please come out and 

show your support for the HOPE program as they provide food to the many, in the community. 

 

Stay well and serve well, my Brother Knights! 

 

Paulo Morales 

 

 

Deputy Grand Knight 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights,  

 

 I want to congratulate our Council Officers as they begin to guide our Council in this new 

Columbian year. Please give our worthy Grand Knight, Chris Nsor, and our worthy Deputy 

Grand Knight, Paulo Morales lots of support and assistance with our activities and programs this 

year as we further develop the Faith in Action program model and expand our other programs as 

well.  

 

 The name drawn for our June Good of the Order Drawing was Cirilo Diaz, who was present 

to win $30.00.  In July, the pot for the drawing will return to $10.00.  

 

 New Meeting Date:  Officer’s planning meeting on 1ST Wednesday no change but our 

Council Meeting is on 3rd Wednesday. 

 

 We began our Columbian Year last July with 161 members and ended it with 165. This total 

includes 42 Honorary Life Members, 2 Honorary Members and 7 inactive members. We still have 

over 50 members who still have not paid their 2024 dues. If you are having difficulty paying your 

dues, please contact me or Chris Nsor, GK. We have an account funded by generous member 

donations to provide dues assistance to help all our Council members remain in good standing. 

  

 If you haven’t met or talked to our Insurance Field Agent, Mark McEniry, please give him a 

call at 562-682-3394.  He is available to meet with you anytime. 

 

 Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as 

it often includes pictures from our recent Council events and to check out our Bulletin Advertisers on 

page 16.  

 

I hope to see you all at our July 17th Council Meeting. 
 

Vivat Jesus ! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 

 

 

 

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

Curtis Fuller     Cirilo Diaz Jr.     John (Jack) Muellerleile     David Hallum 

Rolly Arenz DD PGK     Gus Wahhab     Jorge Rodriguez     Rick Tkach PGK 

Louis Bloch     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Bill Serb PGK 

Mike Mercer     Dante Garcia     Carlos Ramirez     Jerome Costa 

Frank Faecke     Jesus Manansala     Don Gargilo PGK     David Dunn 

Pablo Nowell     Rob Johnson     Jerry Baldwin     Tom Cramp     Ben Aragon 

Paulo Morales     Mark McEniry FIC 

 

 

 

 
  

  

 

3rd PLANNING MEETING – Rm7 7:00 PM 

4th “INDEPENDENCE DAY” 

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING Jesus Man7:00 AM 

6th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

9th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

17th MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Rm #8 7:00 PM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

20th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

25th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

 

 

 

2nd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

7th PLANNING MEETING – Rm7 7:00 PM 

11th PANCAKE BREAKFAST - Church Hall 7:00AM – 11:00AM 

13th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

21st MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Ed Building 7:00 PM 

22nd  CHAPTER MEETING  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

My Dear Brothers, 

 

 I am honored to serve again as your Chancellor for the 2024-2025 Fraternal year. In this past 

year, I have focused on the joy that I receive from serving alongside my Brother Knight and 

encouraging you to become more involved when the seasons of life give you the time and ability to 

serve.   You are men of faith and action and your witness makes me a better Catholic man. I am 

grateful for you, your friendship and your service. 

  

 One of my responsibilities as Chancellor is the RSVP program which stands for "Refund 

Support Vocations Program".  Our council donates $500 per year to 2 Seminarians in study and we 

receive $100 back from Supreme Council for each donation.  In additional to this monetary donation. 

Our prayers and support of the Seminarians help support them spiritually. 

  

 The Seminarians we are supporting are Francis Ang and Ivan Lopez.  Mr. Ang grew up in 

Fountain Valley and received his Master’s Degree in Nursing.  Working at a Catholic Hospital, he 

came into contact with Priests administering Anointing of the Sick.  His Pastor (Now Bishop Freyer) 

was a significant influence on his decision to enter seminary and discern a vocation to the 

Priesthood.  Rolly and I had the opportunity to have lunch with this serious, but lighthearted young 

man.  (Source RCBO.org/ocvocations) 

  

 Mr. Ivan Lopez was born in Anaheim to parents of Mexican descent. His Father has guided 

his faith and when he was 14, he attended a retreat with the youth group from St. Polycarp where he 

felt the love of God and was certain that God existed.  His faith continued to grow and with the help 

of Monsignor Doctorcyzk, Ivan began his discernment for the Priesthood.  (Source 

RCBO.org/ocvocations) 

  

 Let us pray for these young men and all of our Seminarians.  "O God, hear our prayer for the 

men you have chosen to follow in your Son's footsteps. Teach them humility and fidelity to 

unselfishly help others. May their devotion to Our Blessed Mother, Queen of Vocations increase, 

enabling them to do your will. Strengthen their prayer life that they may grow spiritually without 

worldly distractions. Give them courage and perseverance in their studies. May the Holy Spirit 

lighten their struggles with their vocations, until they know the joy of being a priest.  We ask this 

through Christ your Son. Amen" 

  
Vivat Jesus! 

 

 

David Dunn 

Dadunn528@yahoo.com 

WE4-39-1-10 “Antelope” 

mailto:Dadunn528@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

 The 1st of June the Knights of Columbus laid to rest 6 babies who were never given a 

chance at life. The Knights Honor Guard and Respect life Ministry gave these babies a proper 

funeral and a place of peace.  

 

 The fight against abortion and infanticide will always be at the front of our hearts and minds. 

Please pray for all lives to begin at natural birth and end at natural death. 

Peace in Christ 

 

Vivat Jesus 

Curtis Fuller  

Pro-Life Chairman  

 
 

   

                        

COMFORT INN 

                                                                            [Part 3] 

By 

  

 
 

 At 11:30 am Father Bruno celebrated holy mass with us. Our scripture reading told us King 

David realized his grievous sins against Bathsheba (adultery) and her husband Uriah (murder.) David 

repented sincerely, and God forgave him. But his sins had consequences. The sword continued in 

David’s descendents. Father Bruno noted that Jesus came from the line of David to calm the storm 

that terrified His disciples. Besides calming the sea, Jesus came to save us all! 
  
 Lunch at 12:15 pm continued our silent retreat. We dined on delicious fresh turkey 

sandwiches, tossed green salad, and vanilla ice cream floating in Root Beer. Our ears were filled 

with inspired spiritual reading by Father Michael Higgins. His gentle voice gave us more food for 

thought. 

At 1 pm I met with Father Bruno, who had set aside time for spiritual direction and confession. The 

30 minutes was a moment closest to Christ for me. In fact, it was the highlight of my weekend!   

[Continued Next Page] 



 

 

COMFORT INN 

                                                                            [Part 3] 

    

 

 At 2:15 pm we had a conference with young Father Febin Barose, who said he hated 

conferences in the afternoon and hoped we wouldn’t fall asleep during his presentation. He came 

from a small island that was part of India. After 13 years of formation, he was ordained in 2009. He 

shared that in India the majority are Hindus. They believe in a god who always wins and have 

trouble accepting a suffering Christ. 
  
 His previous United States assignment was at St. Agnes Church in Louisville, Kentucky. 

Father Febin has always felt that as a priest he is called to be present to everyone as Jesus was. 

Before he left Louisville, he was taking a walk when he encountered a man with whom he stopped to 

talk. Later the man told Father Febin he had been ready to commit suicide, but the simple act by the 

priest had saved him from taking his own life! 

 

 Our speaker said John’s Gospel portrays Jesus in control of His suffering. He showed a film 

clip from Chosen. It depicts Jesus as the Word of God, who from the beginning of creation was sent 

to heal the entire world. Jesus was present in scripture with compassion and kindness to Martha and 

Mary, as well as in calming the lake storm and in forgiving His persecutors. It was all in God’s plan! 

Jesus’ last words were, “It is finished!” Jesus has our backs. It is up to us to be on the other side of 

the cross.  

 

 Lastly, Fr. Febin told the story of Wilma Rudolph, who was born unable to walk. Her mother 

nurtured her and was totally present to her. Wilma started walking at age 13. Through training she 

became the first African American to win two Gold Medals in the 1960 Olympics. Fr. Febin 

reminded us of the Passionist Prayer, “May the Passion of Christ be always in our hearts.”  

 

 At 5 pm all retreatants gathered at the Garden of Mary’s Seven Sorrows. Brother John said it 

was built on the site of the former monastery which was levelled after the 1992 earthquake. We 

prayed at each station and reflected on Mary’s sorrows. The garden held an amazing dark bronze 

sculpture of Jesus carrying His cross and meeting His mother Mary, who opened her heart to give 

His human side the greatest consolation! 

   

 Our dinner was at 6 pm. We enjoyed sliced roast beef, Irish potatoes, Broccoli, and flan for 

desert. Father Bruno introduced the cooking staff and told the story about their two years of COVID. 

All retreats were cancelled, but there was a lot of food that had been ordered. Dr. Michael 

Cunningham, former director, located five groups in Sierra Madre for which the staff prepared and 

served meals to folks who were hurting, such as senior citizens, homeless folks, etc. We applauded 

them warmly! 
 

[To be continued next month] 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Father Binh, 

  

 Praise the Lord!!!  On behalf of the Life Center of Santa Ana and the mothers and fathers-in-

need whom we serve, I would like to express our sincere gratitude to you and the St. Irenaeus Parish 

Community for participating in the 2024 Mother's Day Roses Event.  

  

 How blessed the Life Center is to have received a very generous check from St. Irenaeus in 

the amount of $2,571.00. Additionally, your parish registered $587.94 in online donations on 

Mother's Day.  This extremely large gift totaling $3,158.94 is evident of the outpouring of love for 

the unborn that your parishioners have. We are truly overwhelmed by the support. 

  

 A special thank you to your Knights of Columbus for their efforts in helping to make the 

event such a wonderful success!  

  

 Father, we look forward to thanking you and your parishioners in person the next time we 

visit your Parish.  Please be sure to share our gratitude with everyone! 

  

 If you have not yet had the opportunity to visit the Life Center of Santa Ana, we would love 

to host you for a tour. It makes such a difference in the hearts of everyone when they can see for 

themselves the impact their support has had on our pregnant mothers and parenting mothers and 

fathers in need. The stories of babies being saved are real, and your community remains an integral 

part of those stories. 

  

 Thank you again and God bless you.  Every rose really does save a life! 

  

Your Humble Servant in Christ, 

  

Megan Morris 

Executive Director, LAS 

Life Center of Santa Ana 

2428 N. Grand Ave. 

Suite K 

Santa Ana, CA. 92705 

714-262-6937 

 
 

 

 
 

 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres  

Thomas Nagle - Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo  

Kenneth Peterson - Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales  

Virgil Smith - Rolando Arenz - Richard Tkach 
 



 

 
 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Paulo Morales – pmmorales7@yahoo.com 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C)   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Kenneth Harper – kennyboy.191@aol.com (562)261-4049 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach PGK – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   Pro-life Chairman Curtis Fuller – circlehook55@yahoo.com 615-0733 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Vacant  

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040(C) 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 

mailto:pmmorales7@yahoo.com
mailto:CIRCLEHOOK55@YAHOO.COM
mailto:Louis.bloch@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 714.888-6692 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


